

To identify and strengthen leaders so that every congregation makes new and mature disciples for Jesus Christ.

Passing of Charles Betts Huntley



Our much loved brother in Christ, Rev. Dr. Charles Betts Huntley joined the church eternal this past Sunday, June 25, following a very difficult 11-day illness.

Although recently residing in the Presbytery of New Hope in North Carolina, Betts was a member of the Presbytery of Tampa Bay for nearly 40 years, having accepted a call to First Presbyterian Church in Safety Harbor in 1986, and retiring honorably from that position in 1999.

Prior to his service in Safety Harbor, Betts served as a missionary to Korea for 20 years with his wife Martha, and is survived by Martha and their four children: Mary, Susan, Michael and Jennifer.

To read the obituary and for information about memorial services (when it becomes available), please see <u>this page</u> (click on Betts picture, then the "Obituary and Service" tab). To learn more about their time in Korea, see this newspaper article.

In Christ,

Rev. David Baker Stated Clerk and Director of Communications Presbytery of Tampa Bay

Presbytery of Tampa Bay | 813 868 4800 | presbyteryoftampabay.com